
A 2016 Food & Water Watch report claims to compare the water rates of the 500 largest drinking water 

systems in the United States, concluding that the water rates for private water utilities are higher than 

the rates of water systems run by local governments.1 Despite its prominence in the public conversation 

and the stickiness of a “58% higher” statistic that the group is quick to throw around, the rate comparison 

report is severely scienti昀椀cally 昀氀awed and fails to compare the rates of local government systems and
private systems on equal footing. Further, they fail to note that, even if that 58% 昀椀gure is accurate, that 
would equate to paying 50 cents more a day for water – an amount well worth it if it means having water 

that is safe to drink and not having to pay a much higher price for bottled water at the grocery store.
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FOOD & WATER WATCH’S DANGEROUS RATE COMPARISON “STUDY”

The Many Ways Food & Water Watch Fails the Conversation on Water Rates

USES A FLAWED, 

UNREPRESENTATIVE 

DATASET 

The report uses an unrepresentative dataset that tries to draw conclusions 
about all water systems by analyzing only the largest 1% of systems in the 
U.S.

The report uses an unbalanced dataset that heavily favors government 
systems (422 systems included in the study) vs. private systems (58 
systems included in the study). In no way does the group attempt to 
compare equal sets of government and private systems that have similar 
characteristics.

IGNORES 

GOVERNMENT 

SUBSIDIES AND 

TAXES

The report fails to account for non-rate revenues that act as subsidies for
government systems and make cost comparisons to private systems 
inequitable.

The report fails to account for state and local taxes paid by customers of 
private systems. Government system customers do not pay such taxes.

DOES NOT FACTOR 

IN CAPITAL 

INVESTMENTS

The report fails to account for di昀昀erences in capital investments between
systems, blindly praising low-cost systems without considering impacts 
on key elements of service provision like water quality and infrastructure 
reliability.

The Food & Water Watch ideology on rates is 昀氀awed and dangerous. The group blindly celebrates low-cost 
government systems and completely ignores EPA data showing that such systems are far more likely to 

deliver unsafe water that violates federal drinking water standards.2 Narratives around customer costs, 
especially when comparing the water bills of government systems and private systems, must be crafted 

with care and attention to detail. Flawed back-of-the-napkin style reports like the one produced by Food & 
Water Watch cannot be trusted to tell the full story on water rates.
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